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The past month has certainly thrown up its fair share of weather extremes.  
We have faced several days with high temperatures and strong winds over
the past weeks.  I would like to extend my appreciation for how patient our
community has been as the Department reached its decision to ultimately
keep the school open, whilst waiting for my communication each day.   

Staffing update
I would like to extend our congratulations to Mariko Hioki- Walker who has
accepted a new position as a language teacher in the Early Childhood
space. Mariko’s last day with us was yesterday. I have advertised for a
replacement teacher, and we should have a new Japanese teacher by the
end of the term. Thank you Mariko and all the best with your new adventures. 

SVT Changes
You may notice a small but significant change to the Good Book awards.
SVT raised the issue of laminating our awards and voted to reduce our use of
single-use plastics and become more environmentally friendly. Student Voice
in action.  Well done to all involved. 
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CALENDAR
Friday 8th March

Curriculum day 
No Students

Monday 11th March

Labor day Public Holiday

Wednesday  20th March

Parent Teacher Interviews

Thursday 28th March 

Last day of Term 1 

Monday 15th April 

First Day Term 2

Thursday 25th April 

ANZAC Day Public Holiday

Progress reports
This year we have opted to add progress reports to our reporting cycle.  
Progress reports will provide a snapshot of your child's learning behaviours
in the first 6 weeks of school. Students will be assessed on effort/attitude,
listening, managing time, personal organisation and working with others.  
Reports will be released to parents on Wednesday 13th March 2024.
Parents will then have an opportunity to discuss these with their child’s
teacher/s at Parent Teacher Conferences on Wednesday 20th March.  You
will still receive your traditional semester report at the end of Term 2 and
Term 4. 

NAPLAN 2024
NAPLAN (National Assessment Program- Literacy & Numeracy) is taking
place for Years 3 & 5 students in weeks 7 and 8 this term. NAPLAN is a
point-in-time assessment, that allows parents and schools to see how
students are progressing in literacy and numeracy, against the national
standard and compared with their peers throughout Australia. The data
from NAPLAN is one of the tools that teachers use to understand your child’s
progress and plan for their teaching and learning. 

Prep 2025
I would like to thank those families who have already enquired about
enrolling their children for next year. If you have a child starting Prep in
2025 you will need to complete an online application form through the
Department of Education. This is a new process this year and further
information will be released at the start of Term 2.  Additionally, if you know
of a family in our local area who plans to send their child to Selby in 2025,
please encourage them to organise a tour. 

Curriculum Day
Just a reminder that we have rescheduled our Curriculum Day for this Friday
8th March (no students at school this day). During the day, teachers will be
involved in a variety of rich activities and will focus on highlighting the
science of reading. Teachers will also visit Tinternvale Primary School in
Croydon to see different models for the teaching of literacy. 



Respect    Confidence   Resilience   Personal Best  

Good Book Awards
Prep B - Beauden S - Confidence

Beauden, it has been wonderful to see you approaching all your learning
with confidence and an eagerness to learn. I was really impressed with how

you helped us as a class on our shape hunt and how you showed confidence
to complete a very tricky puzzle in Investigations. Well done Beauden! Keep it

up!

1/2M - Owen B - Respect
It has been wonderful to observe you happily form new friendships and offer
a helping hand when needed in our grade. At home time you regularly put a
smile on my face with your words of thanks for the day of learning in class.

Owen, it’s been a pleasure to welcome you as a new student at Selby Primary
School.

1/2A - Hannah J - Personal Best
Hannah, you always amaze us when you put in your P.B into every task. 

You go above and beyond in everything you do, which is a wonderful quality
to have. 

3/4M - Lacey B  - Personal Best
Lacey, you included some great adjectives in your description of your

character for your 6-sentence narrative. I can’t wait to read more about the
adventures of Lily in 'The Missing Frog.' 

3/4H - Isla K  - Resilience
Isla, I loved seeing your resilience during our “odd and even” problem solving

session. Even though the zone of confusion can be scary, you never let
yourself tip over into frustration. You really worked hard to  attempt the

problem and you made some terrific progress! 

5/6J - Winifred W - Personal Best
WOW Winni, what a poster you have created for your 

 Animal Adaptations research.  You took your time to set out each of your
paragraphs, constructed a standout heading and added some wonderful

finishing touches to make your poster really POP.  
 Amazing effort!



What a wonderful start to the year we have had in Performing
Arts. Thank you to all Selby Primary School students for their

enthusiasm and engagement in Music. 

Congratulations to Myles, Zac, Leon and Rory for a fantastic
Grade 5/6 Rock Band Performance on Friday the 23rd of

February.

Congratulations to all our wonderful Prep students for a
fantastic performance of ‘Five Bananas on a Banana Tree’ at
Assembly last week. Thank you to Adara , Caleb and Ebani for

supporting the performance. 

Performing ArtsPerforming Arts



Selby Primary School Grade 5/6 Students have been given the
opportunity to sign up for the 2024 North-Eastern Victoria Region

‘SONIC CANVAS’ Concert at Hamer Hall. 

Students will attend rehearsals and work together to present a
combined Schools Primary Choir performance with professional
conductors and managers. This concert is a spectacular evening
showcasing the talents of music students from over 200 primary

and secondary government schools within the North-Eastern
Victoria Region.

Performing ArtsPerforming Arts



Well what a fabulous day we had on Monday at our Athletics/Cross
Country day at Kings Park! All Years 3 to 6 children participated in 6
athletic events with the aim of qualifying for EDEC Athletics being held on
Tuesday 19th March. A huge thank you to all the parents who assisted on
the day and helped to make the day a great success. Also thank you to
Chris and Sherbrooke Little Athletics for the use of all the equipment free
of charge. WELL DONE everyone! 
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Year 1/2 NewsYear 1/2 News
This week in Inquiry, our focus was on moving our
body. It helps to keep our heart, our muscles and

our mind healthy. We had fun moving our bodies in
the classroom and discussed other activities we do

that counts as exercise.



Junior schoolJunior school    
incursionincursion

MR HUFF
Last week Junior School students enjoyed watching
Meerkat Productions’ live performance of the book
Mr Huff. After the performance the students made a
poster of Mr Huff and recorded the actions they like
to take to return to a calm and happy state of being
when they find themselves getting into a huff.



On Monday 4th of March the 3/4s were excited to participate
in Selby Primary’s annual Aths Day, the year 3s for the first time

ever! 

It was held at the beautiful Kings Park and we enjoyed near
perfect weather. We were very proud of our 3/4s really showing
their confidence and personal best while attempting all of the
events, as well as resilience and respect while waiting for their

turns and enjoying the park playground. 

A hugely successful first outing together!

3/4 News3/4 News





Would you like to make this years' school Fair better than last? Do
you have creative and fun ideas? Do you have an hour or so per
month free to help prepare for this amazing event? Please let us

know, we would love your help!
contact Annemarie Meijerink or sign up at the school office.

Would you like to help with the organization of this years' whole
school disco? No date is set, but we would like to aim for a winter

time disco. please sign up at the office if making this disco happen
sounds like your jam!
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Sierra Voices Primary Choir: Location: Monbulk Primary School
Primary School students are invited to enrol in an after school singing program every

Tuesday. The session starts at 3:50pm till 4:50pm for a 1 hr Choir session based at
Monbulk Primary School. The choir program is taught by professional vocalist,

conductor, classroom music and vocal teacher, Lilly Tunley (Sierra Voices).

This program gives students the opportunity to learn how to sing in a choir, develop
vocal skills and build confidence in performance each week. 

 $15 per session (Term Subscription) - All students from Grades 1-6 are invited to attend. 

If you're interested please contact: sierravoices.info@gmail.com

mailto:sierravoices.info@gmail.com
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